Camera club opens new help desk program

Jack ManningCommunity



Goolwa camera club: New member Sandra Dalitz (centre) is helped by experienced member Jan Baskerville and desk facilitator Peter Reedman. Photo: Supplied.

One of the planks in the Goolwa Camera Club's platform is the motto "photography is fun". It is a serious hobby but can be an enjoyable and rewarding experience.

As part of the club's development program, a 'Help Desk' was opened at the most recent meeting held on March 11.

This facility is designed to give both inexperienced and potential members the opportunity to discuss their photographic problems with an experienced club member, while also encouraging reluctant members to show their work.

At this meeting, new member Sandra Dalitz (pictured centre) was helped with a problem by experienced member Jan Baskerville under the watchful eye of desk facilitator Peter Reedman and despite some hilarity the problem was solved!

Members of the public are welcome to club meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month in the Scout Hall, Daniel Ave Goolwa North.

Meetings commence at 11am with a workshop and practical demonstrations, followed by a break for (BYO) lunch with tea, coffee and biscuits provided.

Following lunch, the afternoon is given over to the competitions which cater for a wide spectrum of photography.

The Help Desk is open between 10.30 and 11am and again during the lunch break. People seeking help with their camera are advised to bring it and the handbook.